(Typewritten)

CUS417/98.6 (Dr. H. V. Ogden)

1 West Franklin St., Baltimore, Md.

Jan. 23rd. 1902.

Dear Ogden:

Many thanks for your note. We had a very pleasant Christmas in Boston. We found Mrs. Revere well, and I had a very happy week there.

We are enjoying a quiet winter. Norman Gwyn's sister is with us, and is making things perhaps a little lively, and we had May Francis here for two weeks. She is a regular sport. Bill is in his last year and doing very well.

Garrod has been asking me to look up, if I had an opportunity, the possible relationship in the parents in cases of alcaptomuria. Do you know whether in your case the parents were first cousins, and if your patient is married and has children could you find out whether any of the children have the curious anomaly?

With sincere regards to all at home.

Ever yours,

Wm Osler.